girl scouts ﬁ S OF AMERICA®

of the colonial coast

Sous?

May 18, 2016

Dr. James T. Roberts
Chesapeake City Public Schools
312 Cedar Rd.

Chesapeake, VA 23322

Re: New Virginia Statute Requiring School Boards to Provide Reasonable Access to Boy and Girl Scouts
Dear Dr. Roberts,

We would like to take this opportunity to make you aware of House Bill 942 which was passed by Virginia legislators and
signed by Governor McAuliffe to become new law effective July 1, 2016, which states local school boards shall provide

Sponsored activities such as ‘Back to School’ events, where it can be reasonably accommodated and shall not conflict
with instructional time.

needed by today’s youth. Thanks to the help of our partners and volunteers, youth who are able to participate in Scouting
develop valuable life and leadership skills and are more apt to address personal issues—cyber safety, bullying, self-
image, and are given opportunities to explore topics like the environment, technology and community service.

We hope you agree, there are ways to communicate these opportunities to students before school, after school, at lunch,
or at Back to School nights we are organizing for this fall. As parents ourselves, we are certain that it is easy to
reasonably accommodate volunteers providing information in all these times in accordance with this new law.

We will be in touch in the next few weeks to schedule a time for either us or a representative from our leadership to meet
with you and answer any questions you may have.

Sincerely,
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